NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY


Statement of Findings, Executive Order 11990:  Protection of Wetlands  for the Rehabilitation of East State Park Road, Realignment of Mt. Baldy Entrance and Miscellaneous Improvements

Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore


The National Park Service and the Federal Highway Administration are pleased to announce the availability of the Statement of Findings (SOF) for Executive Order 11990:  Protection of Wetlands at the Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore.  The SOF will be available on August 1, 2007 for public review.  The SOF has been prepared in accordance with Executive Order 11990:  Protection of Wetlands, to evaluate the likely impacts of action in wetlands.  

Public Review:  The National Park Service considers public involvement to be an important component to a successful planning process.  An electronic version of this document can be found on the National Park Service’s Planning Environment and Public Comment (PEPC) website at http://parkplanning.nps.gov.  This site provides access to current plans, environmental impact analyses, and related documents on public review. Users of the site are encouraged to submit comments on this document while it is available for public review.  This document is located under the Midwest Region, Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore.  An electronic version may also be found at the Federal Highway Administration, Eastern Federal Lands Highway Division’s website at http://efl.fhwa.dot.gov/planning/nepa.htm.  Written comments can be mailed to the address below:

Attn: Sue Lehmann, Park Engineer
Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore

1100 N. Mineral Springs Road

Porter, IN 46304

Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information in your comment, you should be aware that your entire comment – including your personal identifying information – may be made publicly available at any time.  While you can ask us in your comment to withhold your personal identifying information from public review, we cannot guarantee that we will be able to do so. 

The SOF will be available for review at the Headquarters of the Indiana Dunes National Lakeshore located at 1100 N. Mineral Springs Road, Porter, IN 46304; the Park’s Visitor Center located at 1420 Munson Road in Porter; the Beverly Shores Town Hall; the Michigan City Public Library; and on the world wide web as indicated above. Copies of the SOF will also be sent to applicable Federal, State, and local agencies for their review and comment.  If you have any additional questions concerning this announcement, please contact Ms. Lisa Thaxton Landers, Eastern Federal Lands Highway Division, 21400 Ridgetop Circle, Sterling, VA 20166, or at (512) 536-5944.  Please have all comments submitted no later than August 31, 2007.

